Reapers in the Rain

Reaping the Harvest in the Power of the Holy Spirit,



REAPERS PASTOR'S CAMP 2011

August 17th – 20th Mount Zion Retreat Centre

Info: www.reapersintherain.org

Speakers: Rick Ciaramitaro and Terry & Melissa Bone

Worship: Dawson Phillips & Band

VOL. 22

Summer 2011

Release the Labourers - Revive the Church - Restore the Fallen - Reach the Lost

THREE MONTH CALENDAR

JULY

3 a.m. Pentecostal Church -Selkirk, MB

3-9 Manhattan Beach Retreat Centre Ninette MB

10 Christian Life Centre - Morden MB

13-17 Mt Zion Camp-Gilmour ON

23 Lakeshore Missions Fiesta Cobourg ON

AUGUST

7 Family Worship Centre-Courtice ON

14 Highway Gospel-Toronto ON

17-20 Reapers Pastors Camp-Gilmour ON

21 Mt Zion Church -Gilmour ON

28 Church On The Queensway Toronto ON

SEPTEMBER

8-11 Bethel Pentecostal-Montreal QC

17-18 Norwood Pentecostal Church-Norwood ON

21 Women Who Care-Toronto ON

25 Highway Gospel - Brockville ON



Chuck Price

French Canada

The beauty of April in Canada is the expectation of Spring while dealing with the remaining elements of winter. While traveling in Eastern Ontario and Quebec the unexpected was snow, wind and rain but the expected was God's power to save, heal and deliver.

I spent a few days in northern Quebec holding leadership seminars with our Cree friends in Chibougamau. One of the highlights, was spending time with the new Youth Chief, praying with her and leaving Christian leadership material in her possession. The trip closed with a storm delaying my departure for a day. So a roadside motel, a couple of taxi rides and dinner at the local Esso snack bar, and I was good to go!

Trish and I had the pleasure of sharing at a Ladies/Men's Breakfast in Pembroke, ON, as well as preaching Palm Sunday. Good Friday we had the opportunity to speak in Longueil, QC, at New Life Church. Oh my, my, my, what a sight as 2300 French Canadians worshipped and called on God. Following the message on 'The Blood'



hundreds responded to the altar. As Pastor Claude spoke to them and over them, I stood to the side of the platform and wept as I witnessed what my father and mother never saw in all the years of their ministry in French Canada.

Easter Sunday we ministered in Tweed with our friends the Sture's. Great to see people walk forward to renew their commitment to Christ. You have to love Resurrection Sunday, the empty promises of Easter...empty cross, empty grave clothes and empty tomb!

Snapshots from my Journal....

We have holes in our nets-no fish!

If you don't carry it, it won't go far.

There is no age in Spirit.

We have sanitized our services.

I'm not in management just sales.

School of the Spirit

Wed., Sept. 7, 14, 21, 28 @ 7:00 p.m. Liberty Pentecostal Church, Bowmanville ON

Northern Lights

June was a fantastic month in northern Ontario traveling to six communities holding 22 services. I flew to Thunder Bay rented a car, actually a couple of them, due to rocks meeting the windshield. Saw more moose, bear, deer, rabbit and fox this month than in any other year of my life. Traveled paved, gravel, dirt and bush roads that my GPS basically said, "You are on your own pal".



Held tent meetings on the Fairgrounds in Manitouwadge with Pastor Gary Burt and congregation. Actually with two different tents, as the first one was torn and leveled by a violent storm. Instead of packing it in they got another tent and we rolled again for another four days. Hardy bunch these folks from the north. I admire their determination to reach people with the Gospel. It was worth it as people were saved and lives touched, a mother and daughter, our sound guy, a lady from another town... My thanks to Mike Burt and Band from South Porcupine and Kevin Rogers and friends from Windsor for joining in and leading worship. Something about neutral territory outside the walls of a church building where non-churched feel comfortable to attend...way to go Bethany!

What a joy to spend a few days in Hornpayne and Longlac holding services with Josh Quinn and Ken Desmarais. Just outside of Longlac is 'Reserve 58', where we held a Saturday evening service at the Community Centre. Most of those in the back rows were on a meth program and at the end of the evening most of the back row was at the altar for prayer. Please pray for these young Pastors and their families as they continue to make a difference in their communities.

After finishing up in the Section, I traveled farther north to Kenora, Dryden and Ignace for meetings. Only one night in Kenora but a good crowd and the subject matter was rich... Holy Spirit! Wrapped up the month preaching five services in Dryden and Ignace with Pastor Jonathan King, who pastors both communities. Great to see people hungry for a move of God. Great time in the Word and around the altars. The results - people's lives were changed and rearranged, seed was sown and watered and best of all, Sunday evening, the last service of the tour, a young man walked forward to receive Christ. Praise-allelujah!

Touching Generations

There were so many significant moments throughout the month of May. Allow me to highlight a few, beginning with preaching Mother's Day at Warden Full Gospel. I had the opportunity to share the message "Then Hannah Prayed", which would have been my tribute at Mom's home-going, but due to inclimate weather in Labrador I was not able to attend. It wasn't about closure, more about the power of prayer, the reach of a Mother's love and the faithfulness of God.

The following week Trish and I traveled to Kitchener to preach at New Song with Dave and Shannon Mischuk. We have known Dave for 26 years, he is a Son in the Gospel. We love his heart for God and people. We wanted to see their new building a bi-product of what God is doing in people's lives. Wow... super facility, plenty of room to grow and go. Congrat's New Song!

Traveled to Kinburn to be a part of their 100th Anniversary Celebration. How fitting that our first PAOC church is in Revival mode and breathing fire in the region and beyond. I spoke Thurs. and Fri. to a packed house with people from as far away as Montreal, Kingston and many from all across the Ottawa Valley. Pastor Mark keep

Postal/Zip Code:

fanning the flame, God is up to something good. Great to see a local Assembly positioned for an end-time move of God.

I spent the last weekend of the month in Bancroft with Pastor Steve Heathcock preaching at the Tabernacle. Steve has pastored with me, traveled



overseas with me and has been a part of Pastor's Camp from its conception. Twice teams from Bancroft have traveled to Trinidad and Tobago to work on construction projects. So it was time to get caught up, show some pictures, tell some stories, share a few laughs and say 'Thanks' to BPT for their love and support.

It was a significant month...my tribute to Mom, a spiritual Son touching a generation, a House fanning Revival and a people willing to stand with me in the Harvest. I think so!

Become a Harvest Partner	
Enclosed is my donation of: □\$25 □\$50 □\$100 □other	☐ Yes! I want to become a Harvest Partner.
All donations payable to Reapers in the Rain are tax deductible.	Pre-authorized giving (Please include VOID cheque with this form.)
Name:	I authorize Reapers in the Rain to debt my bank account, the
Address:	of each month for \$beginning
City: Prov/State:	

E-mail: Canadian Registered Charity# 83518-3666 RR0001

Signature: